Dronfield Junior School Prospectus

« School Uniform

The School Governors have made wearing the school uniform compulsory for many years.
School uniform can be ordered online www.stparents.co.uk. or purchased at Crystal Peaks.
A small sample of uniform is kept in school for the purpose of trying on for size.

Uniform:

e Sweatshirts, cardigans, jumpers — burgundy with white and gold logo or plain
burgundy.

e Polo shirts, sky blue or white with gold and burgundy embroidered logo or plain sky
blue or white.

e Formal trousers or shorts (culottes style for girls) — black or grey.

e Skirts — black or grey.

e Tights —black or grey.

e Shoes — black (or plain black trainers). In winter, girls can wear smart, flat, black
boots.

e Inthe summer, girls may optionally wear a blue or red gingham check dress (girls can
wear white cycling shorts underneath which are above the knee for modesty).

e We also sell reversible coats in burgundy or navy blue.

Clothing/appearance which are not allowed to be worn:

e Inner layers which can be seen above the polo shirt collar.

e Tracksuit bottoms, jeans, combats, leggings, casual shorts, hot pants, mini-skirts or
skinny trousers.

e Trainers with sporting manufacturers’ logos, Converse, Ugg boots, Doc Martins,
ballet shoes or sandals.

e Nail varnish or make-up.

e Unnatural hair colouring.

For PE we ask that parents purchase a T-shirt in their child’s house colour (Haddon- red,
Hardwick — yellow, Peveril — green or Chatsworth — blue) with black shorts and indoor
plimsolls. For health reasons we ask that children should always change for PE. As
cloakrooms are crowded we ask that PE bags with a drawstring should be used, these are on
sale in house colours from school. Children are allowed to wear coloured trainers for
outdoor games, and at break times, but not in classrooms. We strongly recommend that all
items of school dress should be clearly labelled with the child’s name.

The wearing of jewellery at school, and particularly earrings, can cause considerable safety
problems, especially in PE and Games lessons. We only allow stud earrings which must be
taped over for PE. The Governors request that your child does not wear jewellery (including
bracelets) at school. Watches are allowed. Lost Property is kept in the Den.



